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 Parent Teacher Conference Information 
 Mr. Blackmore - 10% 
 Mrs. Crosley - 21% 
 Mrs. Dirgo - 16 % 
 Miss Eman - N/A (Maternity Leave) 
 Mr. Hambidge - 17% 
 Mrs. Huxoll - 32% 
 Mr. Kronhofman - 23% 
 Mrs. Leising - 18% 
 Miss Pierce - N/A (Cross Country) 
 Mrs. Rawson - 6% 
 Mrs. Sharp - 15% 
 Mr. Spaulding - 13% 
 Mrs. Spaulding - 6% 
 Mr. Stagemeyer - N/A (Cross Country) 
 Mr. Strand - 26 % 
 Mrs. Woosley - 11% 
 Total Attendance = 16.75% 

 Proposal: 
 Student-led conferences with Student Advisory Teacher from 2:00pm- 5:00pm.   Advisory 
 classes average about 12 students which would give each teacher 15 minutes with student and 
 parent.   Second half of Parent/Teacher conferences (6:00pm - 8:00pm) would be used for 
 parents and students to talk to individual teachers.  Would like to pilot in the Spring. 

 Our staff participated in the ESU #11 Fall Conference on October 2.   There were several good 
 presentations for our staff. I attended two good presentations: Addressing Student Discipline 
 with Brain Research” - Kelly Simmons and “Sprinkle Some PBIS” - Lona Nelson which lend 
 nicely to our MTSS program we are going to develop for grades 7th-12th. The guest speaker 
 gave a great presentation to end the conference. 

 ACT Wall of Fame - Students with ACT of 30 or above, starting with the first year that Arapahoe 
 and Holbrook combined.   We have about 18 students starting in 2010.   Will get name plates 
 made and will get the record board up as soon as they come in.  Also, talked to Southern Valley 
 about making a RPAC board that would recognize those students who have met the gold (29 
 and up), silver (27 & 28) and bronze (24, 25 & 26) criteria. 

 ELA Curriculum - Looking at the Springboard program through the College Board. 



 Update on MAPS testing for secondary grades.  We will test on Tuesday, October 10 and 
 Thursday, October 12 due to student activities. 

 Homecoming went very well.  It was great to involve the elementary and they enjoyed it.  The 
 students did a great job all week.   We did have to change the parade route due to the 
 downtown construction and we moved the Pep Rally to the football field. 

 Observations and Evaluations 
 -  Walk throughs have been done on all staff and will be doing formal observations on our 

 non-tenured staff for their first evaluations. 

 Our students participated in the following activities this month: 
 -  FCCLA Fall Leadership Workshop at Kearney on October 18 
 -  UNK Band Day on October 23 
 -  FFA State Land Judging on October 27 
 -  RPAC STUCO Workshop on October 27 
 -  College and Career Day at Cambridge on October 4 

 ●  Our students represented our school and community very well. 

 The end of the first quarter will be on October 13.   We will be sending Grade Reports home on 
 Friday, October 20. 

 I will have knee replacement surgery on November 15 and will be out of the office for a few 
 weeks. 


